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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF 

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF AIRPORT DRIVE, MISSOURI 

A regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Airport Drive, Missouri was held on Thursday, December 20, 2018 at the Village Municipal Building.  
Chairman James Paul called the Board of Trustees to order at 7:00 p.m.  Members present were Terry Myers, David Bozung, Mark Rains and Reed Thompson.  Village Clerk Sue Hirshey was present to take the minutes.  Village Attorney Derek Snyder, Village Engineer Jerald Norton, Deputy Clerk Kristy Hoggatt, Jasper County Sergeant Melissa Roughton and Deputy Justin Henry were also present.   All present gave the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.  Attorney Snyder gave the invocation. 
MINUTES
Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting held on November 20, 2018, having been previously provided to the Trustees, were discussed.  Trustee Myers motioned to approve the minutes previously provided.  Trustee Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Clerk Hirshey presented the Treasurers Report:  Board was provided Balance Sheet by Fund, Cash Receipts Control Report, Check Register for Southwest Missouri Bank, Accounts Payable Control Report, Payroll Calculation Report, Current Statement of Revenues and Expenses, Recap of Sales Tax Year to Date, Open Building Permits in Process, Carl Junction Sewer Costs Worksheet and Certificates of Deposits for Airport Drive.  Trustee Rains motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report and to pay the bills.  Trustee Myers seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   
ATTORNEY REPORT
Attorney Derek Snyder reported the contract with Wisper Internet to allow them to add an antenna to the tower at the Municipal Building had been signed by Airport Drive’s Chairman Jim Paul and Nathan Stooke of Wisper Internet.  The tenant, Wisper Internet, would pay Airport Drive $100.00 per month rent for use of the tower.  Rent payments would begin after the equipment was installed.  
TABOR WOODS CHRISTMAS LIGHTING CONTEST
Chairman Paul announce the winners of the 2018 Tabor Woods Christmas Lights Contest.  Leroy and Patricia Farley, 6478 Park Circle, received $75.00 for first place.  Billy and Crystal Butler, 25217 Tabor Main Road, received $50.00 for second place.  Zach and Heather Couk, 25438 Leffen Lane, received $25.00 for third place.  
BUDGET FOR 2019
Clerk Hirshey presented the Budget for 2019 with the additional line items as requested by the Budget Commission.  The estimated amounts for the additional lines increase the budgeted expenditures in the General Fund by $2500.00.  Trustee Rains motioned to approve the 2019 Budget with the additional expenditures and line items.  Trustee Myers seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
HSTCC CONTRACT FOR 2020 COMPREPREHENSIVE PLAN
Harry S. Truman Coordinating Council submitted an updated contract for the 2020 Comprehensive Plan.  Attorney Snyder agreed to draft an ordinance for the January 2019 meeting, to authorize Chairman Paul to sign the contract. 
PAY REQUEST NO. 1 FROM UTILITY SOLUTIONS
Utility Solutions had completed Phase 2 of the Manhole Rehabilitation Project.  Pay Request No.1 in the amount of $36,243.00 had been approved by Engineer Norton to be paid.  Trustee Rains motioned to pay $36,243.00 to Utility Solutions for Pay Request No. 1.  Trustee Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
OTHER BUSINESS
Resident Leroy Farley asked about the markings on the streets in Tabor Woods.  He had seen Asbell Excavating painting circles in the roadway, but no repairs were made.  Engineer Norton promised to check into the situation.  

Staff Christmas Bonuses were discussed.  Trustee Rains suggested giving a bonus to Marvin Heckart.  Marvin and Debie Heckart performed various carpentry, cleaning, plumbing, handy man tasks for Airport Drive.  Trustee Rains made a motion to give Christmas Bonuses to the staff in the following amounts: Clerk Hirshey $200.00, Sgt. Roughton $200.00, Deputy Clerk Hoggatt $150.00, Deputy Henry $150.00, Marvin Heckart $150.00.  Trustee Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   Chairman Paul instructed Clerk Hirshey to create the checks on Friday, December 21, 2018; two Trustees would come to the office to sign the checks.   
ADJOURNMENT
With no other business to come before the Board, Trustee Thompson motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Trustee Bozung seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   
Meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Sue Hirshey, MRCC

Village Clerk
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